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Public Service Commission Approves Rocky Mountain Power Rate Change
The Utah Public Service Commission (PSC) today issued an order approving a settlement among parties and a tariff approval letter directing Rocky Mountain Power (Company) to make several rate changes that will be effective January 1, 2011.  In separate orders, the PSC approved settlement stipulations and granted the Company a $64 million increase in annual revenues for four major projects.  The tariff approval letter approves a reduction in the surcharge for energy efficiency programs.  The net increase of these rate changes to the annual bill of a residential customer using an average of 700 kilowatt hours per month is approximately 2.24 percent or $1.40 per month.
The Utah Legislature in 2009 approved cost recovery for major plant additions without waiting for a general rate case to be conducted.  The PSC’s approval of the settlement implements, for the first time, rate changes which are associated with an alternative cost recovery mechanism for major plant additions.  
The rate changes include monthly cost recovery for four major plant additions, including the Ben Lomond to Terminal transmission line segment, the Dave Johnston coal generation plant emission controls, the Populus to Ben Lomond transmission line segment and the Dunlap I wind project, all of which are completed and are in service.  The order also provides for a rate credit to customers for additional renewable energy credit revenues received by the Company above what is presently included in rates.  

The complete order and tariff approval letter can be viewed at http://www.psc.utah.gov/
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